
 
 

Winnebago County 
 

Solid Waste 
Management Board 
The Wave of the Future 

 
DATE:  September 13, 2023 
 
TO:  Contracted Responsible Units 
 
FROM: Kathy Hutter – Operations Manager 
  khutter@winnebagocountywi.gov 
  920-232-1853 
 
RE:  August 2023 Signing Municipality Update & Monthly Scale Reports   
 

Municipal Budgeting for 2024 Tipping Fees – We have taken several requests from our Municipal 
Partners for the 2024 Solid Waste and Recycling Tipping Fees.  In 2023, our county 2024 budget 
approval process and timeline changed slightly, delaying the official Tipping Fee Notification by a few 
months.  At this point, we can share estimated Tipping Fees with our Municipal Partners.  We may only 
share official numbers after our Department Budget has passed through the formal County Budget 
approval process.  For budgetary purposes, please use the following: 

• 2024 Signing Municipal Waste Tipping Fee = $53.00/ton charge 

• 2024 Signing Municipal Recycling Tipping Fee = $5.00/ton charge 

We will circulate a Solid Waste Department Memorandum formalizing 2024 Tipping Fees in 4th quarter 
2023.   
 
The WDNR Recycling Consolidation Grant 2024 Cooperative Agreement Packet – is complete 
with all 14 participating Winnebago Communities.  The Packet was emailed to Municipal Clerks and 
Public Works Staff on August 29, 2023 (City of Neenah, City of Oshkosh excluded).  We anticipate 
WDNR will send an announcement to RUs in upcoming days with instructions to complete the 
Recycling Consolidation Grant Application before October 2, 2023. 
 
Municipal E-Waste Collection Events - If you are planning a Municipal E-Waste Collection Event 
in your community, we want to know about it!  Please forward your event outreach information to 
me and we will share it on our department social media accounts.     
 
NexTrex Plastic Film Recycling Challenge is Easier! – Communities and schools may now win a 
new outdoor bench by collecting 1,000 lbs. of plastic film over any 12-month period.  See the 
NexTrex program flier distributed with this email for details.  Let us know if you register for this 
program and we will share details about your collection on our Facebook page. 
 
KH/kh 
S:\Landfill\52811 Recycling Programs\811 RUGs\RUG LETTERS\2023\09 RUGSEP23 

JOHN M. RABE, P.E. 
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